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WELCOME TO THE MARCH NEWS BULLETIN FROM BRIXTON PARISH COUNCIL  MEET TWO NEW COUNCILLORS 

Welcome to the March news bulletin from 
Brixton Parish Council (BPC).   

BPC is following guidance from Devon 
Association of Local Councils (DALC) and 
National Association of Local Councils (NALC) 
and continues to hold council meetings 
remotely and will do so for the foreseeable 
future.  

The meetings do follow the same format as the 
face to face meetings including the open forum, 
where all are welcome to join and raise issues   
with the Council.  
 
All meetings will be via Zoom with the details to 
join will made available on the website and on 
the agenda for the meeting. 
 
Business Plan – Public Consultation  
BPC would like to thank all parishioners who 
took time to respond to the recent public 
consultation and comment on the draft Business 
Plan 2020 - 2023 
 
Traffic Calming Red Lion Hill / Stamps Hill 
Gina Small, SHDC Urban Fringe Team and 
Darren Davey from Devon County Council (DCC) 
attended the February meeting of BPC to 
discuss possible traffic calming measures. S106 
funding from the Sherford development is 
available for this project. DCC is completing a 
topographical survey of the area to inform its 
proposals to BPC which will then be subject of 
public consultation. 
 
 
 
 

Community Speedwatch 
Due to current restrictions and vulnerability of 
members Community Speedwatch has been 
suspended at present. 

Defibrillator training 
Due to COVID 19 defibrillator training has been 
postponed.    
 
River Yealm Water Quality Working Group 
BPC has set up a group working with Wembury 
PC, Newton & Noss PC and Yealmpton PC, along 
with other interested parties to work with 
Environment Agency and South West Water to 
look at the quality of water in the River Yealm 
particularly relating to the discharge of sewage 
into the river at times of heavy rainfall. 
 
BPC Climate Change Emergency Planning and 
Environment Group 
The first meeting of this group to put together 
an action plan for Brixton will take place 22nd 
April.  Keep an eye on the noticeboard, websites 
and Facebook for more information. 
 
Highways 
BPC continue to meet remotely with DCC 
Highways Officer on a quarterly basis.  The next 
meeting will be held 26th April.  If you have any 
highways related issues or any questions please 
email clerk@brixtonparishcouncil.org.uk 
 
Local Council Award Scheme  
BPC is working to achieve the coveted Local 
Council Award Scheme Quality Gold Award 
which is awarded by NALC which recognises the 
high quality of governance of parish councils. 
BPC plans to make its submission in May. 
 

 
Cllrs Jenni Robertson and Edd Arran 

 

    
 
 
Forthcoming BPC Meetings: 
Wednesday 24th March 2021 at 7pm 
Wednesday 28th April 2021 at 7pm 
Wednesday 26th May 2021 at 7pm 
 
All meetings are being undertaken virtually at 
present via the zoom platform.  If you wish to 
join the meeting please find the zoom details on 
the agenda, BPC website or alternatively email 
clerk clerk@brixtonparishcouncil.org.uk 
 
 
To keep up to date with events in the meantime 
please visit www.brixtonparishcouncil.org and 
LOVEBrixton Devon Facebook page.   

You can also download the Brixton Parish 
Council App from the App Store. 
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